
  

Kniveton’s only newspaper                                          June/ July 2015 

 

KNIVETON NEWS 

 

KNIVETON WHOLE VILLAGE GARAGE SALE 

MONDAY 31st AUGUST FROM 9AM 

SEE ARTICLE BACK PAGE FOR DETAILS. 
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June Diary 

Church Flowers Rota - Mrs Marriot and Mrs S Clarke 

3 Recycling bins and bags collection 

7  Holy Communion in Kniveton Church at 10.30am  

14 Chapel Service with Sacrament at 2.30pm  - preacher Rev. T. Morris 

17 Recycling bins and bags collection 

17 WI Event-  garden party at Newhouse Farm 

21 All-Age Service in Kniveton Church at 10.30am 

25 Get Together Club - trip to Southport 

     Cream Tea in aid of Cancer Research and Kniveton School– Damson House  

28 Chapel Service at 11am - preacher  Miss Diana Whitmill 

Vacancy for school Clerk to Governors 

Kniveton School has a vacancy for a clerk to governors. This would entail attendance at  

bi-monthly meetings and meticulous  maintenance of records. The pay is around £80 per  

month and training will be provided. Applications to Lynn Board on 01335 342573 

 

Thursday 25th June 2015 , from 
15.30 until 18.00 Cream Tea 

and cake stall. 

At Damson House, Main Street, 
Kniveton. 

Everybody welcome. 

All proceeds to be given to 
Kniveton School and Cancer 

Research 
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A Date for Your Diary. 
This year the ‘Flood Fuddle’ will be on  

Friday September 11th. 

This is a week later than normal due to  

holiday commitments. 

More details in the next Newsletter. 

Botty  

July Diary 

Church Flowers Rota - Mrs Fox and Mrs Methuan 

1 Recycling bins and bags collection 

5 Holy Communion in Kniveton Church at 10.30am  

12 Chapel Service at 2.30pm - preacher Mr Stuart Mustow 

14 Parish Council Meeting in village hall at 7.00pm 

15 Recycling bins and bags collection 

15 WI Speaker - 7.30pm in the village hall with the Derby Mountain Rescue Team 

19 All-age service in Kniveton Church at 10.30am 

26 Chapel Anniversary Service at 11am  - preacher Mrs Ann Parkinson 

29 Recycling bins and bags collection 

30 Get Together Club - with Paul Holmes in the village hall 

Forward Look 

31 August Bank Holiday Garage Sale in aid of Church Funds 

11 September Flood Fuddle 

13 September 2.30pm Village Hall—Chapel Mission Service 

The Red Lion raised £52 for 

the Spinal Injuries 

Association. 

Thank you 

Bridget 
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Whereas every care is taken to ensure unprejudiced and accurate reports, the Editor can accept no 

responsibility for unintentional errors or views of the contributors. 

If there isn’t a bus to get you and your group there?  
Ring Ashbourne Community Transport 01335 300670.  

The new timetable and scheduled trips are now available 

The closing date for items for the next edition of Kniveton News is  
20th July 2015.  

Please send items via e-mail to willowbank@kniveton.net  or by post or by  hand to Mary 
Vaughan, Willowbank, Kniveton DE6 1JJ. Please write out exactly what you would like to go 

in, please do not expect me to write the for you.   
No articles  by telephone please. 

Church Flower Rota 2015 
June Mrs Marriot and Mrs S Clarke 

July Mrs Fox and Mrs Methuan 

August Mrs Rose and Mrs Harding-Newman 

September Mrs M Lomas and Mrs Thorne 

October Mrs Stafford and Mrs Armstrong 

November Mrs F Brown and Mrs Broughton 

December HELP FOR DECORATING CHURCH FOR 
CHRISTMAS 

January 2016 – Mrs Hulland, Mrs James and Mrs Heras 

Assistance with transport for older, disabled and vulnerable people. 
 
Voluntary and Community Services Peaks and Dales is based in King Edward Street, 
Ashbourne.  The organisation is the result of a merger between Volunteer Centre 
Derbyshire Dales and Volunteer Centre, Buxton. 
For 17 years the organisations have been providing transport for older people unable to 
use public transport.  We are very keen to make sure that everyone who needs us knows 
about us. 
The service operates 7 days a week, and can provide volunteer drivers to take people to 
medical appointments, day care and social events. 
If anyone wants to use our service they can phone Lynn/Glynis on 01335 344700 or pop 
into the office at the above address.  We prefer 48 hours notice however we will always try 
to find a driver if this isn’t possible. 
We rely heavily on volunteer drivers and would welcome any new people interested in 
volunteering.  Any time is very welcome whether it be an hour or ten. 



5 



6 

KNIVETON PARISH COUNCIL 

 

The meeting of Kniveton Parish Council took place on Tuesday 19th May 2015 and the 
following items were discussed:- 

 

Annual Parish Meeting 
The meeting received reports on Kniveton CE Primary School, the Parish Field, Church Yard 
Mowing and the Village Hall. 
 

Annual Parish Council Meeting - This being the Annual Meeting, the following councillors 
were elected to office; Cllr David Lang (Chair) and Cllr Douglas McConnachie (Vice Chair).   
The election of 7th May was uncontested as there were only five nominations to the six 
places.  It was proposed and seconded with all in favour that Liz Howe be co-opted onto 
the Parish Council.  The full membership is therefore as follows: Cllr D Lang, Cllr D 
McConnachie, Cllr L Rose, Cllr J Bradbury, Cllr M Vaughan and Cllr L Howe. 

Dog Fouling – The DCC Public Space Protection Order has come into force and should 
therefore offer some protection against any dog fouling on the two play areas on the Parish 
Field. 

Defibrillator – Councillors have discussed at length the possibility of seeking funding to 
install a defibrillator in the village.  Whilst not having yet reached a decision, the opinion is 
that the geographical layout of Kniveton perhaps mitigates against the effectiveness of a 
defibrillator as ideally, it would need to be administered within 2-3 minutes of a cardiac 
arrest. However, councillors would be interested in any feedback or comments from 
residents on the subject and particularly from anyone with expertise in this area or an 
interest in fundraising should the Parish Council agree to go ahead with a scheme.  
Highways – Reported several potholes on the B5035 from Rowfields, through Main Road 
Kniveton and just beyond the village boundary towards Wirksworth. Reported also that the 
DCC grit bin on Hillocks has been destroyed presumably by a lorry.     
Footpaths – Some cutting back has been carried out on the footpath St James Lane to 
Longrose Lane.  Councillors would be pleased to receive any reports of footpath 
maintenance issues and whilst funds for this work are limited the Parish Council will 
endeavour to keep local paths in good order. 

Finance – Payments and balances to 19th May 2015 were presented and approved by the 
meeting. The Annual Accounts for year ending March 2015 were approved as was the 
audit submission for the same period.   It was also agreed that the following grants be 
made to local organisations: Churchyard Mowing - £500, Kniveton Newsletter - £200, Get 
Together Club - £200.  It was noted that Cllr Bradbury has stepped back from his role in 
mowing the churchyard and councillors on behalf of the village wished to record thanks to 
John for his work over many years in maintaining and enhancing the village. 
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Parish Council Website – From early in July, Kniveton Parish Council will have a website 
where agendas, minutes, accounts and other council information will be displayed. 

 Planning 
 15/00330/FUL - Single storey side extension to Stoneycroft, Main Street, Kniveton 
for Mr Nigel Worne – Parish Council raised no objections 
 15/00194/BALT – Alterations to window frames and inclusion of double glazing at The 
Old Hall, Pethills Lane, Kniveton for Mr Brian Waring - Parish Council raised no objections 
In addition – Councillors recorded their thanks to the Red Lion for organising a Fish and 
Chips Supper to raise money and awareness for the charity Spinal Injuries Association. 
 Date and time of next meeting(s) 

 Tuesday 14th July – 7.00 pm  

 Tuesday 8th September – 7.00 pm – (commencing with JPFC Meeting) 

 

 Please note time of meetings now 7.00 pm 

Kniveton Parish Council Website  

Please see  

www.kniveton.net 
for the Kniveton Parish Council Website  

and also current and back copies of  

Kniveton Newsletter 
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Kniveton WI now has a Facebook page please have a look and give us a ‘like’ 

KNIVETON WI 

Kniveton W.I enjoyed a visit to Weleda in Heanor  for their May meeting.  We were met by 
Claire, their head gardener, who explained that they grow most of their plants for their 
herbal medicines in this garden, but the plants for their cosmetics are grown in warmer 
countries.   

We started our tour around the cultivation plot, where we saw many plants growing which 
we wouldn't encourage in our gardens (we refer to them as weeds!)  They have many 
properties a lot stored in their roots and leaves, they get more from strawberry leaves than 
in the strawberries themselves. Apparently strawberries are full of  water - we know which 
we would rather have!   

She told us how they plant to the moon cycles, planting seeds when there is a full moon.  
(Now some of us know where we are going wrong, mentioning no names!)   

We went on to the composting area, and explained how this is organised.  Much to the 
alarm of one of our members, there are grass snakes living in one of the heaps!   

They have an area with bee hives, they were certainly very busy when we went passed 
them.  An excellent habitat for them as our final area we went through were the meadows 
where Claire explained the different plants and their uses.   

We ended our tour visiting our factory shop - all the honey sold out straight away!  We 
were given a goodie bag of their samples, and of course, we couldn't resist treating 
ourselves!  
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A big thank you to the Parish Council and Derbyshire CVS for their donation to our funds, it 
is very much appreciated by all. 
We have not had a very good start to the New Year with our first two meetings cancelled 
due to snow.  We did manage our mystery tour with lunch at the Nags Head, Hulland on 
12th February.  Mark and Margaret, landlord and landlady of Nags Head made us very 
welcome and provided an excellent lunch. We all thank John Bradbury for once again 
mapping out a lovely mystery tour.  
The meeting on 5th March was down at Chatsworth Court in Ashbourne when James 
Pogson, director of Northern Tea Merchants, came and gave us a talk about Fair Trade Tea.  
We learnt all about the different processes from picking to sampling the tea at the end of 
the talk.  There are lots of points about Fair Trade that we in this country don’t think about.  
We are able to just go and buy the things we want but in poorer countries this is not so, 
but by buying Fair Trade we help these people with terrible working conditions to get a 
better standard of life.  James has promised to come back next year and tell us all about 
Fair Trade Coffee.  If you would like to sample some of the different teas, Northern Tea 
Merchants has a small tea shop at Crown House on Chatsworth Road in Chesterfield. 
Time is running out if you would like to book the holiday with us to Llandudno in 
September. If you would like to join us please contact Liz ASAP. 
Names for Melbourne Hall (£12) and Southport (£15) will be taken at the meeting on 9th 
April, anyone wanting a day out can join us, please contact Liz. 
If you would like to come along to any of our meetings or just on the outings where you 
will be made most welcome or, have a copy of the programme please contact Liz 01335 
346078 

The Get Together Club  

25th June   Southport 
30th July   Village Hall – Paul Holmes 
13th August   Village Hall – Melanie 
31st August to 4th September 2014 Holiday – Imperial,  Llandudno 
18th September Hansons Auctioneers & Lunch 
29th October  Village Hall – Peter Pipen 
19th November Denstone Hall  
5th December  Christmas Meal 

 
For details contact: Liz – 01335-346078  

Meetings to be held at Chatsworth Court, Ashbourne 2pm 
14th May, 10th September 
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KNIVETON CONTACTS 

Rector Phil Michell 

Phil.michell@live.co.uk 

01335 371947  

Church Wardens John Bradbury 344166 

 David Holman 300818 

Church website hullandchurches.org.uk   

Chapel Sister Merle 343793 

Parish Council  Mike Severn (Clerk to PC) 01332 841517  

 mike.severn@btopenworld.com 

Kniveton WI Pam Stafford 345716 

Neighbourhood Watch Sarah Mead 347079 

Village Hall Nancy Bradbury 344166 

Ashbourne Scouts, Cubs and Beavers 343059 

Ashbourne Rainbows, Brownies, Guides 360781 

The Red Lion Kniveton Bridget  345554 

The Ketch Kniveton Elli and Tom 347470 

Household Waste Collections DDDC 341009 

Newsletter   Mary Vaughan 343308 

 willowbank@kniveton.net 

Newsletter Diary Margaret Farrington 

 mfarrington@btinternet.com 

Get Together Club Liz Howe 346078 

 liz.howe1579@btinternet.com 

Member of Parliament Patrick McLoughlin 0207 219 3511 

 patrick.mcloughlin.mp@parliament.uk 

Police Non Emergency 101 

Crimestoppers Anonymous Information 0800 555 111 

Severn Trent Water Identity of Callers 0800 783 4444 
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Class 1(aged 4-7) have been writing poems about weath-

er. We would love to share some with you. We hope you 

enjoy them. 

 

On Monday snow came drifting. 

On Tuesday a rain cloud went over the town. 

On Wednesday it was sunny and it nearly burnt my face. 

On Thursday the weather was perfect. 

On Friday the sun was scorching and it made me happy. 

 

By Henry Lammond.   

 

 

Let the rain surround you. 

Let the rain make you feel happy. 

Let the rain make you soggy and cold. 

The rain makes dark puddles on the ground. 

The rain makes huge floods on the road. 

The rain makes many puddles in beautiful Kniveton. 

 

  By Troy Brown 

The sparkly snow 

The snow drifts down onto the rooftops and on yoU 

And on the pavement and on the ground. 

The sun comes out and dries up all the snow. 

We had a lovely Summer. 

 

By Eleanor Smith. 
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On sunny Sunday 

On Sunday the sun was golden and hot.          

The sun was hot like a fire. 

The sun is huge like a beach ball. 

The sun is round like a face. 

On sunny Sunday we can sun bathe and play in the green 

grass. 

 

By Ellen Carroll 

 

Relief Cleaner Required 

Kniveton Village Hall needs a relief cleaner to cover for 
holidays, illness etc.  

Please contact Mrs Nancy Bradbury 01335 344166  

for further details  



13 

Bradley Church - Theft of Lead from Roof 
Sometime during the night of Tuesday 28th April, a large 

quantity of lead was stolen from the roof of Bradley 
Church.  If anyone saw anything or anyone suspicious in 
the days running up to that date - please get in contact 

with Rev. Phil Michell. 
If you see anyone acting suspiciously near any of our 

churches, please take down as many details as you can, 
and let Rev Phil Michell know, or if it is more urgent, call 

the police. 

http://www.hullandchurches.org.uk/index.php/contact-us
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KNIVETON Cof E SCHOOL 

 

REPORT TO PARISH MEETING 2015 

 

The School remains in good heart despite ongoing financial challenges but 
there is nothing new in that 

 

The School currently has 64 pupils and would welcome more, The School 
continues to produce excellent results and in the last OFSTED inspection was 
rated Excellent. A new OFSED inspection must be due soon and we will rise to 
the challenge 

 

The Head Teacher , Mrs Lynn Board continues to lead by example and inspire 
Pupils, Teachers and Parents. The Governing Body are fully supportive of all the 
hard work Lynn and her team put in to maintaining what is one of the best 
Primary Schools in the area. We are grateful to Lynn and her staff for all they do 
and how they go the extra mile 

 

Sue Cartlidge retired last September and the new Teacher Laura Firth is having 
a tremendous impact on Reception and Class 1 pupils 

 

The School remains active in the community and the wider community as well 
as maintaining its international links with the Gambia and elsewhere 

 

The School is well supported by the Governors, the Parents and the Friends of 
Kniveton School whose fund raising helps the School in so many ways. 
Improvements to the School fabric continue to be made for the benefit of all 
and keeping the children safe is a primary objective of the Governors and Staff 

 

The new sports facility is well used and very popular and the School are 
indebted to the Parish Council for allowing this facility on their property and to 
the Village Hall for the use of the Hall  Without the support of the village the 
School would not be the success it is and continues to be 
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Chapel News 

 
Just advance notice of a Mission Service, to be held in the Village Hall on 
Sunday 13th September at 2.30 pm.  Following very the generous donations 
received at our Christmas service for relief in Sierra Leone to help with the 
ebola crisis, we have invited the Rev. Chris Eddy to take the service for us and 
tell us something about how the people there were affected.  Mr David Bale, 
who also supports a project in a village in Sierra Leone, and who received part 
of the donations, will also take part and tell us how the money was used.  The 
collection at this coming service will also be given to Chris for his contact in 
Sierra Leone  to be used in the school.  We invite you to stay for refreshments 
after the service;  please stay and share hospitality, and talk to Chris and to 
David about their involvement. 

Betty Hadley, on behalf of the chapel members. 

We are fortunate to have as volunteers such a mutli-talented Governing body 
who work tirelessly to balance the books, improve the site and help the School 
in so very many different ways 

 

The School faces another challenging year ahead and welcomes the help and 
support it gets from the Kniveton community and beyond 

 

 

Lewis Rose 

Chairman of the Governors 

May 2015 
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The Church will be running the table top/garage 

sale on bank holiday Monday 31st August).  The 

sale will start at 9am with the Red Lion opening 

a little later for coffee and bacon butties.  Please 

contact June Holman 300818  for further details. 

You are encouraged to have a stall outside your 
house to sell whatever you have, The cost will be 

£5 per table and someone will be around to 
collect this after 9am. 

You do not need to tell anyone in advance about 
you stall just set it up and sell all your unwanted 

treasures.  
Please be aware that there will be a lot of 

visitors to the village that 
day and be very careful 

about the security of your 
home. 

KNIVETON ALL VILLAGE 

GARAGE SALE 


